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SUBJECT: STRICT IMPLEMENTATION OF BORDER CONTROL PROTOCOLS 
ATTENTION: if you have received this communication with missing, incomplete, garbled or unreadable pages, please notify us at once 
through Tel (088) 856-1264; Fax: (088) 856-4667; email address: ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph or moc_psd@ppa.com.ph 

 
MESSAGE: 
 
Disseminated herewith is the Unnumbered Memorandum dated 30 July 2021 from the PPA General 
Manger, Atty. Jay Daniel R. Santiago, directing all concern to comply with the strict implementation 
of border controls protocols particularly: 
 

1. PPA regulations on the filing of Notice of Arrival (NOA) and Application for Berth/Anchorage 
(ABA) shall be strictly enforced. 

2. Coordination shall be made, as applicable, with the Bureau of Customs (BOC), Bureau of 
Immigration (BI), Bureau of Quarantine (BOQ) and Philippine Coast Guard (PCG) on matters 
affecting border protocols. 

3. Crew change/disembarkation shall continue to be done only at PPA ports identified as crew 
change hubs. 

4. Ther shall be no boarding by pilots until submission of “Free Pratique” and clearance from 
the BOQ/Department of Health (DOH) Boarding Team 

 
These directives are pursuant to the Inter-Agency Task Force for the Management of Emerging 
Infectious Diseases (IATF) Resolution No. 130-A, Series of 2021, dated 29 July 2021. 
 
Please be guided accordingly. 
 
 
 
RUBY MARIA O. GUMAPON 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(Note: This communication has also digitally scanned and transmitted to your official email addresses. Please be advise this 
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